Proposed Matching Grant Allocation Policy for District 1:

During the for first nine months (the “Initial Period”), of Provo city’s fiscal year which runs from July 1 to
June 30, any neighborhood in District 1 which has not received a matching grant in the last seven years,
can apply to the District 1 Neighborhood Executive Board (the “District 1 Board”) for permission to seek
the matching grant available for such fiscal year to District 1.

Any time after the Initial Period of Provo city’s fiscal year, any neighborhood in District 1 may apply to
the District 1 Board for permission to seek any matching grant funds that have not been spent or
allocated to another project in District 1.

All applications for matching grants will be heard at a District 1 Neighborhood Executive Board Meeting
and will be approved or denied based on a simple majority of all votes cast in the meeting.



